
            ASSOCIATION FOR LANGUAGE LEARNING

    LONDON REGION BRANCH

                                                   Committee Meeting

   Draft minutes

  Thursday 22.01.2004, 17.30 – 19.15, CILT, Bedfordbury, London

Present: Charles Claxton (Chairperson), Kathleen Merino (Vice-Chairperson) Claire Jones (Secretary), Giovanna Muszynska (Assistant Secretary) and members: Jolande Botha, Joanne Campling, Susan Hudson, Marion Grimm, Neil Jones, Nick Mair, Peter Moore, Sharon Mangion & new member Claire Rickard.  In attendance: Jane Collis (RLN), Bill Musk (President).

1. A) Apologies: Kausar Ali, Sarah Bird, Peter Boaks (CILT), Nick Byrne, Martin Childs (Treasurer), Jacquie Henderson, Helen Myers Pat Semple Christina Sanchez. Also from Terry Lamb (Past President) and Jay Kettle Williams.

B) Welcome to new members: Claire Rickard (nominated by Claire Jones and seconded by Charles Claxton).

2. Minutes of ALL meeting of 18.09.03:  Approved.  Apologies to Bill Musk for an error, on these minutes.  Past President should have read President. Many thanks to Bill Musk for his valued attendance of London Branch meetings, whenever possible.

3. Matters arising: 

Since the Treasurer’s Report at the last meeting, there has been a reminder from the ALL Budget Committee that all branches are to be mindful of budget constraints, and aware of Expenses issues.  ALL Rugby is not in a position to pay travel expenses incurred by air or taxi travel. Train travel should be standard class and not first class.  If possible, travel on Virgin trains should be booked as they offer special concessions for those working for a charity. Branch members are asked to be aware of these factors when booking speakers, and also of the fee charged by those invited to speak. Speaker charges will be discussed further during the next meeting when the Treasurer is present (also see Secretary’s report)

Pat Semple spoke about the audit on the National Languages Strategy during the last meeting.  The report has now been published and can be seen in recent ALL and CILT newsletters.

Bill Musk thanked Sharon Mangion for organising the PGCE event (13th October 2003) at which he was a speaker.

Claire voiced thanks to Kausar Ali for organising the ACL event (4th October 2003)

Bill Musk reminded the committee that all future events will be advertised on the ALLnet site as long as sufficient notice is given.

This year’s Language World event is to be held in Oxford. April 2nd-4th – As many members as possible are encouraged to attend this event.

Concern expressed re: uptake for the ALL French Day to be held on Saturday 7th February at the Institut Français.  Flyers have been distributed at London Branch events as well as the usual publicity.  Members encouraged to remind colleagues of the event and to encourage attendance.

4. Chairperson’s report (including update on committee composition).

Thanks to Claire for organising AGM.

Members were asked for their opinions regarding the committee’s future direction - particularly sub-committee composition.  Susan Hudson felt that in previous years, there had been a drive to pare down sub-committees, but that this had not been successful. She felt it’s a much better idea to have as many members of each sub-committee as possible, but with a clear figurehead for each. Marion Grimm echoed these sentiments, as a long-standing member of the committee.  After being a n active member of the committee for many years, Marion tendered her resignation, but has agreed to Charles’ suggestion to remain a “friend of the committee as advice and experience is much-valued.  She is thanked for this and all her work for the committee over the years.  Marion apologised for absence from the AGM due to illness, but was thanked by Claire for some advice/contacts given when Claire was organising the event. Bill Musk re-iterated the suggestion of following the S. Yorks model.  Everyone on the committee voiced positive and committed responses re the advancement of the London branch.

A new sub-committee for Primary was again proposed, and questions asked about developments nationally in this area. Bill Musk said that issues will be clearer after 05.02.  There is to be further funding by DFES and developments following the Pathfinder projects.  LEAS involved in the South East of England are: Enfield and   Barking & Dagenham.  Neil Jones mentioned the strong role that Languages Colleges have in this area.  There have been strong links with Primary schools for a number of years.  The European Portfolio was also mentioned.

5. Secretary’s report:

Welcome to new committee member Claire Rickard. Claire attended the AGM and gave her contact details to Claire Jones, so could be contacted re: this meeting.  Claire to contact other attendees of the AGM re future meeting /events once details are received from Martin, after he has checked payments/accounts. Contact will be done by email avoiding incurring further postal costs.

The AGM was a very successful event.  Thanks to Giovanna for her invaluable help with bookings and to both Giovanna and Jolande for their help on the day. Thanks to Charles for replacing Kathy Wicksteed as speaker at quite short notice. Martine Pillette’s presentation was also very well received.   Over 40 people were in attendance.  .  

Message from Treasurer: The fee offered to speakers is an issue.  We are a charity –therefore a non-profit making organisation.  This fact should be re-iterated to prospective speakers.   When organising event, please inform Martin of such fees before confirming with the speakers, so that he can authorise/ check with Rugby, so that we can keep a check on this issue.  Claims for some recent sub-committee events have been rather large which is a cause for concern.

Message from Helen Myers:  A dozen filled questionnaires have been received so far.

No clear pattern can be established from this sample.  Some people have ticked nearly every box, and on such a small sample, an in-depth analysis is not possible at this stage.

We should perhaps follow the suggestion of Nick Mair that we identify local events which are specific – not compete with CILT/LEA events.  Helen feels that it is a better idea than the “catch-all” list handed out – ie find out from members what they can offer.  

RE: Newsletter.  Any ideas re: a website which could hold newsletter type pages and to which a hyperlink could be given by e-mail to members.  Suggestion – a link from ALLnet

Each sub-committee needs a figurehead to take overall responsibility for planning events with others’ help.  This is to be discussed later in the meeting, and confirmed at the following meeting (due to absentees).

6. Feedback and matters arising from AGM:

a) Newsletter.  Helen Myers to be asked to liaise with Rugby about this. To be discussed in next meeting when Helen is present, but current suggestions are that:  Members can send in articles or details of events to be publicised. The newsletter could appear termly, with clear half-termly deadlines for publication.  Information could also be published by ALLNET.

b) Primary INSET. Karl Pfeiffer has offered support for an event (Goethe Institut could therefore be a possible venue).  Possible contacts/speakers are: Carmel O’Hagan –NACELL, Michel(le) Thomas. Colette Hallam (?) of La Jolie Ronde was also mentioned as a possible contact.  Neil Jones and Claire Rickard will be involved in this committee. She has contact with Jenny Carpenter of Barking and Dagnham LEA- one of the Pathfinder LEAs, and this might be another useful contact.  Anyone else offering help, suggestions and support is welcome. Bill Musk said that 10 sessions at Languages World are on the topic of Primary provision. 

c) PGCE links. Only students from the Institute attended the last PGCE event, despite the                invitation to other colleges.  Distance and time of the event were probably the precluding issues. Branch members’ links with different institutions was discussed.  Neil Jones has links with Roehampton, Nick Mair with Kings and Joanne Campling with Metropolitan. These links could be exploited in the future.  Re:  the next PGCE event in September/ October:  Sharon Mangion is happy to organise it again.  Ruth Hellibron was very helpful last time.  Event is to be organised as well in advance as possible. Could be marketed as a social event as well. Hot refreshments are not to be ordered next time as London Branch made a total loss on these at the last event. It needs to be clear in advance whether Ruth or Sharon are ordering packs from Rugby, as there was confusion over this last time. The question panel feature could be re-instated, as this was a successful feature in 2002. President Elect – Barry Jones of Homerton College was suggested as a guest speaker.  Packs could also be ordered for the other PGCE contacts and possibly stored at schools of Charles or Nick Mair. Other suggestions: Promote ALL at other events, gather email addresses and follow-up, organise a springtime event.

d) GI book.  Jolande to ask Karl Pfeiffer what would be a useful gift for the Goethe Institut.  Gift will be of a value of up to  £50.  Jolande to buy gift as soon as possible, give to Karl for the Institut and send the receipt to Martin ASAP.  At the next AGM, a “presentation” will be made.  This will be an annual event.
7. Pat Semple (for CILT) – Unable to attend meeting, but will feedback information in a future meeting.

8. Update from sub-committees:

ACL:  Kausar Ali is the representative of this sub-committee. Kausar has contacted Claire to inform that the venue of Archbishop Llanfranc has been booked for Saturday 18th September for this year’s ACL event. Kausar is organising speakers.  Despite a reasonable turn out it was felt that the event could have been better attended, and there was a disappointing level of attendance by colleagues from East London.  Charles Claxton suggested that a minibus could be organised to transport people from this area e.g from a point e.g Whitechapel, and has offered help with this if it is a welcome suggestion.  Kausar is aware that the amount of catering for the event exceeded demand and so will modify the amount of food offered at this year’s events.  Speakers’ costs and transport claims are also to be checked with the Treasurer before confirmation.

French: The members of this sub-committee are: Peter Moore, Claire Jones,  Claire Rickard, Susan Hudson, and others tbc.  Claire distributed the 2 French cinema programme sessions sent by Wendy Hewing for an event proposed for AS/A2 students in the summer term.  Cost to be discussed with Treasurer.  Susan Hudson offered to help co-ordinate the event.  Claire has since emailed Wendy’s contact details and forwarded an email from Wendy with suggested dates. (Year 12 examination dates need to be checked). Claire has also forwarded the talk details to Susan, as choice can be made.  No firm opinions were offered at the meeting.  Nick Byrne has re-confirmed by email that he could offer a venue. Thanks to him for this.

German: Jolande is the current representative of this sub-committee. The event in November was very successful.  Again thanks to Jolande for organising this.  Details of future events to follow. Proposed new member, Mona will assist Jolande with the organisation of future events.  Other volunteers welcome.

ICT: Nick Mair’s event at Dulwich School has been successful and well attended.  The maximum capacity per session is 15 people (for practical reasons) and has been attained in previous sessions.

Nick will run further sessions on Tuesday 16th and Tuesday 23rd March. These are twilight sessions.

ICT Events at Ashcombe School, organised by Helen Myers as a Joint Event – ALL/Ashcombe & Language Colleges Network.  Events still to be held:

       Wed 26th May 2004            full day  

                                                                        Wed 24th June 2004           full day

Italian: Sub-committee members are Jackie Henderson, Giovanna Muszynska, Sharon
 Mangion, Joanne Campling. Figurehead tbc.  Nick Mair said that Jackie would be very happy to hold an event at Dulwich College, if a suitable date is proposed.

Sharon has organised an ALL London Branch Italian Day for Saturday 3rd July 10 - 16.30  This will be held at the Italian Cultural Institute.   A draft programme was distributed with 4 speakers  Fees for speakers and travel expenses would total £400 - £50 each fee and the same amount for travel (approximate estimate).  Buffet lunch and coffee also to be provided, and costings of these are still to be worked out. The venue is to provided free by the Institute as part of the promotion for Italian Teaching.  Proposed charge for the event is £25 for members and £35 for members.  Charles expressed concern about the cost of the event.  Will there be enough interest.  A previous Spanish event of a similar nature failed to break even.  It is imperative that the event is promoted as early and as effectively as possible.  Bill Musk suggested publicity on the Italian area of the ALL website

Russian: Colin Wheatley is the representative for this committee, but no-one seems to know if he is still a Branch member or not.  Claire to try (again) to make contact.

Spanish: Members are: Kathleen Marino, Charles Claxton, Christina Sanchez.   Christina would like to prepare a Spanish INSET for the end 2004/start 2005.  Suggestions for a focus are welcome.  Christina is also interested in developments in providing Primary INSET.  Kathleen Merino felt that it is a shame that the previously successful Spanish Verse/Prose event has not been held in recent years, for various reasons.  It could be worth reviving if support given and someone is willing to organise it. 

Primary: Neil Jones, Claire Rickard.  See details elsewhere.

Figureheads from each committee should also attend National Committee meetings. So need to be confirmed/established.

              9.    Project proposal from Joanne Campling:     

Those who were present at the AGM and/or PGCE event, already be familiar with this       proposal. A short summary of the proposal was circulated: Creative approaches to work-life balance for PGCE students and NQTs of Modern Languages.

             The chairperson seeked clarification as to whether this is a private venture, or a project in                                         

Conjunction with ALL.   If the latter then the speaker’s fee (Guideline £50) should be taken from ALL’s profits. ALL membership and other events should be promoted at sessions. Claire can arrange for ALL literature to be available for this. 

There is to be a 2 hour pilot session.  The proposed fee for the course is: £30 for  members, £45 for non-members and £15 for students. The committee was consulted regarding possible venues for the event.  It was felt that we ought not to over-rely on the generosity of the Goethe Institut. The Institut Français and the Instituto Cervantes were suggested. Questions were raised regarding the target audience and whether it would be necessary to provide catering for the events.

10. Future events:

PGCE event: Sharon to organise.  See Point 4

AGM: Claire is to contact Kathy Wicksteed of the Specialist Schools’ Trust in the hope that she is able to be a guest speaker at the 2004 AGM, as it was not possible for her to commit in 2003, after all.  Claire also to contact Karl Pfeiffer to ask if the Goethe Institut are kind enough once again to provide the venue, and to confirm the date (a Saturday in November).  Any members with other contacts or ideas regarding guest speakers for this event to contact Claire ASAP.

11. Matters of concern:

             None

12.  AOB: Joanne Campling conveyed a request from Sarah Cartwright of Metropolitan University, London. Sarah is looking for a place on BP2 for one of her PGCE students.  The student is reliable and a Spanish specialist. Contact Joanne, if you can help. 

Nick Mair mentioned that an advert is shortly being placed for a position teaching Spanish/French at Dulwich College, if anyone knows anyone who may be interested in applying.

Bill musksiad that following the British Council London French agreement of Feb 2003, there is a grant available for a 10 day working trip to France.  Céline Laurence on 0207 389 4639 is the contact.  Further details are available on the British Council website

.

13. Date for next meeting now confirmed as Thursday 6th May 2004.  Thanks to CILT for providing the venue and refreshments. Thanks to Marianne for organising proceedings in Peter’s absence.

